
 

 

 

 

 

 

FINAL MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE OF  
PENNARD COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 28th July 2021 VIA ZOOM  

AT 7.00 PM 
    
Present: Cllr Susan Rodaway SER (Chair), Cllr Lynda James LJ, Cllr Malcolm Sims MS, Cllr 
Arthur Rogers AR, Cllr Rachel Carter, Cllr Jeff Rogers JR, Cllr Sally Rogers SR, Cllr Ralph 
Cook RC Clerk, Admin Assistant 
 
 
Apologies for Absence: Cllr Emma Roberts, Cllr Jean Marnell. Cllr Keith Atkins 
Declaration of Interest: Cllr Rodaway declared an interest in points 1 and 2 

All votes will be named votes  

 

1. To discuss outcome of Website Working Group meeting with shortlisted Website 

Developers. 

Cllr Rodaway reported the discussions which had taken place with both shortlisted website 

developers and read out the detailed costs provided by both companies and what was 

included in the costings, she then handed the meeting over to Cllr Rachel Carter as Vice 

Chair who had also been present at the two meetings. Cllr Carter gave her own thoughts 

regarding the offering from both companies. 

 

2. To agree successful Developer for the New Community Council Website. 

The committee members discussed the findings and it was proposed that the Council 

appoint Visibly Rocks to build the new Council Web Site and arrange the associated hosting. 

Proposed by JR seconded by SR agreed by all with 2 abstentions RC and SER 

Meeting closed at 7.30pm 
 

 


